A/P Committee Meeting

August 19, 2009 • 2201 KC

Present: Scott Benjamin, Mandi Bird, Brian Bowe, Tom Coy, Mindy Earley, Ben Rapin, Michelle Rhodes, Scott Richardson, Kate Stoetzner, Brad Wallace, Kathleen Wright
1) Special Guest: Chick Blue – Speaking about the Persistence Pals Program

· The program was developed initially when looking at the 653 freshman students in 2008 – 2009 that would be living off campus. Given that off campus students persist at a lower rate than on campus residents, GVSU wanted to take proactive actions to not lose students. With that goal, of improving the graduation rate of first-generation students, the Persistence Pals was formed. 

· The students were communicated to differently and received specially crafted email blasts inviting them to campus events, reminding them of deadlines and major dates. This led to the formation of a Registered Student Organization focusing on, and catering to, Off-Campus Students. 

· Another group, made up of nearby housing unit landlords, formed to help the students persist. The group of landlords meet on campus twice a year and also play a role in helping their residents feel connected. 
· The program grew to include incoming Freshman from the University Prep Academy, an urban high school from Detroit. Fourteen students came here in the fall and each student had a Persistence Pal. They also had monthly meetings with Chick Blue, OMA and other University groups. 
· Ultimately, the goal is to graduate urban students from high school and help them persist while at GVSU. The issue is that the first generation students often don’t know what questions to ask or how to seek help, no one has coached them, or they have a misconception about tutoring.  Some even have misguided notions about regular class attendance because often they were best & brightest in class but have trouble with the transition to college.  

· From that first high school relationship, Chick brought the idea forward to make the PP program broader and to work with schools where the population is primary first generation, they are underfunded, or are schools that aren’t performing as well as they should.  

· Currently, this fall the Persistence Pals program has 16 teams working with 71 high schools. Most of these schools are largely urban, but some are in Northern Lower MI. The concept for the program is that they are Pals, not parents, rather an adult aquiantance that cares about them and their experiences, classes and persistence.  

· Aramark is the next target set to develop Persistence Pals. The large number of student supervisors is a natural audience that interact, and can mentor students as Persistence Pals. Training is going to be provided for student supervisors in the next year. 

· In time, the Persistence Pals program would like to be able to serve more schools. 

· At this time Pals are not needed for this year. 
2) Ben Rapin presentation on AP Web site
· New GVSU website is going live with a much lighter look.  All social networking tools are represented. Quick links is consolidated. 

· AP Committee website

· Information needs to be updated to reflect current committee membership. 
· Groups should be emailing meeting minutes through the site, using the extra admin functions. It is a common best practice to refer to a website rather than attach items to email. 

· AP Committee members can get access from Ben, to access the CMS site. 

· By the next meeting all AP Committee members will be able to access the site. 

3) Group realignment
· Because of migrations among buildings, and new buildings, we need to review a list by building and by groups to determine if we have an imbalance with groups. 

· If numbers indicate some groups are much larger, we will look at a realignment to make the distribution more even. 
4) Satisfaction Survey
· Brian, Mindy, Kathleen & Paul met to review the results of the survey, cross-tabulate data, and determine action steps. 

· The next step is to craft the memo to be distributed with survey results, University-wide. Prior to release we will have the memo reviewed by HR and the AP committee and subcommittees.  The memo will communicate the positive results, and the areas of concern or dissatisfaction. It will also share the goals from the AP committee for the upcoming year, that have resulted from the survey data. Further, the memo will share what the subcommittees will be working on for the upcoming year. 

· Periodic Forum Updates will be given, as status checks to demonstrate goal completion, or goal progress. This will help show the work of the AP committee, and responsiveness to the survey. 
5) A/P Adjunct Teaching Pay
· Brian is working with Mary Albrecht to have Gayle Davis present at our October meeting, which will also include the members of the Salary & Benefits committee. 

· What do we want as a result of this survey? Are we working toward changing the handbook language, change the pay structure? 

· After our results, we will work with Faculty Governance to have them address the issue with us.  
6) Tuition forgiveness proposal (Mandi Bird)
· Mandi submitted a proposal for consideration to honor alumni employees. The idea was discussed and will remain an open discussion item. Background work will be done to research the feasibility of a like-program or award system.  
7) Letter from President Haas

· A memo will be distributed to AP employees, from President Haas, Chris Mullendore and Brian Bowe asking employees to donate their salary back, to help the Student Emergency Fund. Senior Management Team has given back their raises and donations given back are matched dollar for dollar. A similar memo will be sent to everyone who is employed at Grand Valley. This memo is not a suggestion or forceful recommendation for anyone to give their raise back. It is simply a suggested option for those who wish to donate more to the University. Donations are tax deductible. 
Minutes taken by Mindy Kalinowski Earley
